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Aegean Coast Owners” Committee

Urgent Notice

Opposition to the Proposed Amendments to the Tuen Mun QOutlone Zoning Plan
Organizing Signing Protest and “One Person, One Letter” Campaign

We have been noticed by our District Councilor, Ms Beatrice Chu, the Town Planning Board
issued the press release and Gazette on May 2, 2014 and announced the amendments to the
approved Tuen Mun Outline Zoning Plan (“The Amended Plan”). The Amended Plan involved 7
sites in Tuen Mun District C in which one of them is the land where Crossroads Foundation
currently locates. We believe that the construction of around 2,000 flats will be completed in this
land in the future.

As Crossroads Foundation locates next to our estate, and the land use is categorized as
“Government, Institution and Community” (GIC), we highly believed that the above change will
directly affect the condition of local transportations and environment. To view the situation as a
whole, the overall Amended Plan will raise 7,000 residential flats in Tuen Mun East, which is
equivalent to 20,000 populations. Without adequate local amenities, such dramatic change will
cause adverse effect severely on the condition of local transportations, community facilities,
environment, etc. Further, the Amended Plan goes against the previous policy set by the
government that Tuen Mun East was originally planned as a low-density residential area.

Nevertheless, the Amended Plan has entered the consideration of Town Planning Board. Any
person who wishes to object the plan is required to address his objection in writing no later than
July 2, 2014. Therefore, we hope that we can unite together again to strive for our rights. We will
be highly appreciated if you could support the following actions:

1. Signing Protest—Please approach the security post of your tower and sign for the
protest on or before May 12, 2014. We request the government to keep the land use as
GIC and not to build residential property in the future, AND,

2. One person, One letter —Please approach the security post of your tower and acquire
reference information to draft the objection letter of your own. You are welcome to send
back your letter to the security post on or before June 15, 2014,

The Management Services Office will gather all objection letters and signatures from you, and
send to the Town Planning Board for appealing. Moreover, the Planning Department will attend
the Tuen Mun District Council on May 13, 2014 to report the status of the Amended Plan.
Therefore, we would like to appeal for your participation of protest action organized by
District Councilor, Ms Beatrice Chu, gathered at 9 a.m. in G/F, Tuen Mun Government
Offices, 1 Tuen Hi Road, Tuen Mun.

We thankfully hope to gather your power and valuable opinions to strive for our interest. Should
you have further suggestion or updated news on the above, please feel free to contact the
Management Services Office at 2949 5111 or email to oc(@aegeancoast.com.hk.

Yours Sincerely,

Anthony Wong
Chairman
Aegean Coast Owners’ Committee
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